
A Parish of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Hartford 

The St. Catherine Parish Legacy Fund is committed to  
ensuring the long-term stability of our parish and its  
ministries.  Please consider a gift in lieu of flowers upon a 
loved one's passing as a way to ensure our community 
will thrive well into the future.   

Fifth Sunday of Easter                                    14 May 2017 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday  
9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Pastor  
The Reverend Michael Whyte, 860 658 1642  
 

PARISH STAFF 
Administrative Assistant-Parish Office  
Mrs. Lisa Cerchia  
860 658 1642 or stcathy@comcast.net  
 

Director of Religious Education  
Mrs. Kathi Bonner  
860 658 4737 or kathidre@aol.com  
 

Director of Youth Ministry  
Mrs. Judy Pluta  
860 408 9888 or judyplutaym@gmail.com  
 

Director of Music Ministry 
Mrs. Susan Zybert  
860 404 5514 or susanzybert@comcast.net  
 

Facilities Manager  
Mr. Michael Grappone, 860 658 1642  
 

Parish Council President  
Mr. Jim Peters 
860 651 3143 or jpetersjjr@gmail.com 
 

Finance Council Chairman  
Mr. Scott Muryasz  
860 693 4164 
 

Parish Legacy Fund Chairman  
Mr. Peter Pabich, 860 408 1254  
 

Parish Lay Trustees  
Mrs. Anne Hoffman, 860 651 3887 
Mr. Steven Moretta, 860 658 9630 

Thanks for worshiping with us. 
If you would like to join our parish 

family, fill out a yellow membership form found 
in the vestibule or atrium and mail it to us, drop 

it in the collection basket or 
call us at 658 1642. 

 

We Welcome You to Our  
Family of Faith! 

Mass/Liturgy Schedule:  
Saturday Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses at 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
(Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend,  
NO 5:00 p.m. Sunday Mass)  
Daily Mass at 8:30 a.m., Monday through Wednesday,  
and Friday. (Yearly)  
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday from 4:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m.  
 Monday from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. 
 
Baptisms and Baptismal Preparation:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642  
  
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642 at least  
6 months in advance  
  
Choir Practices:  
Adult—Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.  
Youth—Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.  
Contemporary Music Group—Sundays at 4:00 p.m.  
  

Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 10:00 a.m.  
Website News: email to: 
   StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net  
  
265 Stratton Brook Road, Box 184,  
West Simsbury, Connecticut 06092  
Tel: 860 658 1642 /Fax: 888 297 3134  
Email: stcathy@comcast.net  
Website: www.stcatherine.info Facebook Page:  
St.Catherine of Siena Parish-West Simsbury CT 

WELCOME! 
We welcome all visitors who are celebrating with us today. As is 
our custom at St. Catherine of Siena, please remain in your pew 
for the singing of the first and last verses of the recessional 
hymn. 

mailto:StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net


Religious Education News   
Congratulations to the our First Holy Communicants: 

Roisin Barry, Keeva Bazyk, Markus Blascak, Sofia Brenson, 
Connor Broderick, Laura Butera, Dylan Campbell,  

Grady Connolly, Gabriella Cunningham, Samantha Dowd, 
Hunter Gawle, Abigail Graham, Ryder Herzog, Leah Jezek, 

Conor Jobeless, Eagan Leonard, Logan Leonard,  
Audrey Lindquist, Elizabeth Maggiore, John Mascaro,  
Ronan McConville, Harrison Mulready, Skyler Muth,  

Katheryne Nigro, Caroline Piri, Brenna Riordan,  
Lilyanna Rosa, Lydia Rudnick, Parker Schwerzmann,  

Austin Senecal, Abigail Spencer, Scarlett Staehle,  
Riley Swacker, James Szajna, Xavier Toscano,  

Charlotte Vincent, Jeffrey von Pechmann, Josephine Wallace, 
Matthew Watson, Evan White, Hallie Zapp, Katelyn Zipoli.  

 A special note of gratitude to the Grade 2 Catechists 
who gave so much of themselves and their time to prepare 
these children for the Sacraments of First Reconciliation and 
First Holy Communion! Mrs. Mary Beth Bonnell, Mrs. Christie 
Chapman, Mrs. Robin Egan and Mrs. Katie Maggiore.   
 Re-registration and New Registrations for the 2017
-2018 Religious Education program will begin on May 17th. 
Families already registered will receive an online invitation to 
re-register. New registrations are done in person, with the blue 
form found in the back of the church. Siblings who are new to 
our program must be done on the blue form and not added to 
the online form! For more information, please contact our 
DRE, Kathi Bonner, 860.658.4737 or Kathidre@aol.com. 
 REL ED NEWS: All rising 7th and 8th Graders can 
now earn 10 hours of Confirmation Service hours by  

participating in a parish service project (ie Feed the Hungry, 
Pantry Partners, Breakfast with Santa, Leaf-raking, etc). The 
parents and children will need to keep track of these hours and 
have the appropriate ministry leader sign the verification form 
found on our website. For more information, contact Kathi 
Bonner @ Kathidre@aol.com or 658.4737.   

 
 
 

 

¶ Saturday, May 13th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for  
 All Mothers; 

¶ Sunday, May 14th @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 All Mothers; 

¶ Sunday, May 14th @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 All Mothers;  

¶ Sunday, May 14th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for 
 All Mothers; 

¶ Monday, May 15th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Paul Hearn, requested by the Hurley Family; 

¶ Tuesday, May 16th @ 8:30 am Mass  
 Norris Pilon, 3rd anniversary, 
  requested by  his family; 

¶ Wednesday, May 17th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for 
 Special Intention; 

¶ Friday, May 19th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for 
 William Heerlein, requested by Terry Longo  
 & family; 

¶ Saturday, May20th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for  
 Ann & Martin OôMalley, requested by  
 their family; 

¶ Sunday, May 21st @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Grace & Fred Hammond, birthday remembrances, 
 requested by their family; 

¶ Sunday, May 21st @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 Continued Blessings; 

¶ Sunday, May 21st @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for 
 Scott Taylor, 1st anniversary, requested by his family. 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS  

Offertory Collection  
Weekly Collection:               $9,442.05 
    Loose Cash/Checks          $1,135.50 
    Envelopes                          $8,306.55 
Cathedraticum*                   -$   519.31 
School Tax*                         -$   519.31 
*Parish taxes (5.5%) paid to the Archdiocese for  
services to the parish. 

Repair  & Refurbishmenté  $3,464.00 
 
Online Donation: https://appeal.archdioceseofhartford.org/
donations/  

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 
  
 Sunday, May 21st - LEADERSHIP TEAM  
2017-18 will meet in the parish library immediately following 
the 11:00 Mass. (Please bring your calendar)  
 REGISTRATION forms for JUNIOR HIGH 
( Middle school) and SENIOR HIGH 2017-18 Youth  

Ministry Programs are now available in the atrium and the  

vestibule .Registration forms will also be available for  

several weeks on our parish e-bulletin. Register early, get on 
the Youth Ministry email list and " stay in the know" this  

summer! Welcome all rising 7th and 9th graders. 

The St. Catherineôs Welcome Ministry invites you to 
join us at the 5pm Mass on Saturday, June 10th to 
welcome all of our newly registered  

parishioners, followed by ñSips and 
Scoopsò ï a wine/cheese and 
ice cream social, in Russell 
Hall. This is a great chance 
to meet the newest additions 

to our faith community. 

St. Gerard's Center for Life will be here this weekend for 
thee annual Baby Bottle Drive. Pledge cards or bottles will 
be distributed after all weekend Masses and collected af-
ter the weekend of May 27th & 28th. Thank you for your 
generosity as we partner together to keep this pro-life 
 mission alive in the greater Hartford area! 

Please join us after the 8 a.m. and 
11 a.m. Masses this weekend for 
Coffee & Donuts in Russell Hall. 
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   FROM FATHER MICHAEL...  

 

Pastoral Planning for Life within a Frank 
and Honest Conversation 
 There has been much talk about the Archdiocese of 
Hartfordõs Pastoral Planning process. Some folks have given 
it high marks as they investigate the process and see that 
the criteria used is more than just money raised by  
individual churches, understanding that it includes a 
òtaking of the temperatureó of the life of each parish,  
including but not limited to their sacramental numbers: 
Baptisms, First Holy Communions, Confirmations,  
Marriages and funerals; the general population or census 
shifts in each localeñpast, present and future; the  
individual priests and their talents and gifts and how they 
might work with the parishioners; and yes of course, 
whether the parish is able to sustain itself and its facilities 
in a given community. Some folks haveñand willñ
criticize the process, perhaps refusing to see the changes in 
our American culture: the role and make-up of the family 
and its impact on how a Catholic family then practices 
their faith, from Sunday morning sports to separated  
families, marriages of different religious traditions where 
one parent is fully engaged in Mass and the other naturally 
not so muchñand the resulting disunity that might occur 
at times. It is a different worldñfor better or worse: òIt is 
what it isó and we, as a Church, must work within those 
confines and find new ways to reach out and attract  
believersñbecause the message and the end result is just 
too important. 

The goal of pastoral planning is not to raise a white 
flag in defeatñno not at all; but rather to reposition the 
Church of Hartford to once again become anew and be 
more relevant and to fruitfully make realñand personalñ
the message of the Good News of Jesus Christõs Gospel. 
This is true because, as Jesus said: òI came so that they might 
have life and have it more abundantly.ó (John 10) 

It is importantñthe Church would say eternally 
soñthat we get this right and work diligently with faith, 
hope, charity and loveñjoyñto bring the message of 
 Salvation through Christ to each and every person in the 
world, and not just to our òfallen awayó Catholic sisters and 
brothers but to everyone so that they all may have  
abundant life.  

Without pointing fingers at the occasional or 
òCAPEó (Christmas, Ash Wednesday, Palm Sunday and 
Easter) Catholicsñsometimes our family, friends and  
children who no longer practice, we are now all called to 
exemplify Christ in those family relationships, in our  
community endeavors, in our moral compasses in the work 
place and in our integrity of Spirit to be another Christ to 
those whom we meet. This does not mean we must become  
perfect overnight, but rather it means that with Godõs 
Grace and with charity in our words and hearts we have to 
be a welcoming people who seek to make the world a  
better place. We do this  by showing that faith is not solely 
for the òholy rollersó but is rightfully owned by 

 everyoneñespecially us sinners. At our dinner tables and 
family picnics we must encourage those who have either 
left the Church or feel that the Church has left them to  
return, and to really know what and why the Church 
teaches what it does, and not to listen to uneducated and  
often times unfounded myths about Catholic teachings. This 
is a big job. It will take a great deal of effort and certainly 
prayerñindividual prayer  as we ask the Lord to guide us 
in our conversations and collective prayer  as a Church 
when we welcome and teach the Truths of Christ. Prayer 
will also guide us to realize that not everyone will accept 
the invitation from the Lord to follow Him. We know that 
in the Mass, at the Consecration of the wine into the  
Precious Blood, Christ our Lord said: òTake this, all of you, and 
drink from it: for this is the chalice of my blood, the blood of the 
new and eternal covenant, which will be poured out for you and for 
many for the forgiveness of sins. Do this in memory of me.ó And 
while not all will accept the invitation from Christ, our 
goal is to offer it to everyoneéand let free will take its 
course. For as the Gospels note, not all will want to walk in 
His Light. 

This offering of Christõs invitation is our role in His 
Discipleship. This past weekend Archbishop Blairõs letter 
to the parish said that we will remain a free-standing  
parish and that I am blessed to remain your pastorñbut 
that does not mean that we can sit back happy and content 
to be òsafe.ó What we must do is, as the Archbishop said, 
reach out to those brothers and sisters in the faith who 
have been affected and welcome themñ encourage them 
and be with them as they too renew their faith in a new 
formed parish and so grow the Mystical Body of Christñ
the Churchñon earth. Archbishop Blair quoted the Second 
Vatican Council when he said: that the Church on earth is 
a òôpilgrim people.õ  Here we have no lasting home, but are 
on the way to a heavenly city.ó Let the pilgrimage begin and 
may our travels be smooth, may it be fruitful, and may the 
Church on earth here in the Archdiocese of Hartford  
flourish as the antidote to the cultural winds of unbelief 
and selfishness, may she be the sign and symbol and the 
way to which her people illustrate Christ to those who  
suffer from a lack of hope and now become by our words 
and deedsñand the Fatherõs Graceñpeople who òmight 
have life and have it more abundantly.ó (John 10) 

To that end, let us begin the journey with prayer: 
last weekend I wrote about the need for more Holy Hours 
at Saint Catherine of Siena Parish. A number of people  
responded with considerate prayer intentions for the Holy 
Hours and also the times at which these Holy Hours might 
be held. I would ask you, again, to consider giving me your 
opinions as to the prayer intentions of the Holy Hours and 
the days and times which these ONE HOUR holy hours 
would be more likely well attendedñwhat are convenient 
for your schedules (some at night, some at daytimeé) and 
send your thoughts to me at stcathy.net@comcast.net 

 Thank you. 
 

Next weekend is the last Sunday 5 p.m. Mass .  
It resumes on September 11th.  

MANY THANKS to our Senior High Youth Ministry who 
baked and delivered 75 apple pies to area soup kitchens for their 
Thanksgiving meals. Thank you to the parent helpers who gave 
their time and energy on PIE NIGHT: Rosanne O' Hara, Amy 
Dillon, Susan Hoffman, Jeanne Carpenter, Debbie Hamil, Kathy 
Duford, Manuela Hanshaw and Mike Laiuppa. 

mailto:stcathy.net@comcast.net


 

Upcoming Meetings/Events  
 

-Sun, 14thðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word, RH, 11 a.m. 

-Sun, 14thðCoffee & Donuts, RH, 9 a.m. & 12 Noon 

-Sun, 14thðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m. 

-Mon, 15thðMass at McLean Home, 11 am. 

-Mon, 15thðConfession, Church, 6 p.m. 

-Mon, 15thðPrayer Shawl, RH, 7 p.m. 

-Tues, 16thðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m. 

-Sat, 20thðPantry Partners, Vestibule, 9:00 a.m. 

-Sat, 20thðFeed the Hungry 

-Sun, 21stðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word, RH, 11 a.m. 

-Sun, 21stðYouth Ministry Leadership, Library, 12 Noon. 

-Sun, 21stðSt. Elizabeth House, parking lot, 3:45 p.m. 

-Sun, 21stðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m. 

-Mon, 22ndðConfession, Church, 6 p.m. 

-Tues, 23rdðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m. 

-Wed, 24thðVigil Mass, Feast of the Ascension, 6:30 p.m. 

-Thurs, 25thðFeast of the Ascension, Holy Day  

of Obligation, Masses at 8:30 a.m. & 6:30 p.m. 

Social Outreach  
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but everyone should do something! 

Pantry PartnersñNext Saturday is the May  

distribution date for SCPP. Volunteers please arrive at 
8:45 a.m.to assist with setup. We will break down by 
10:30 a.m.. Anyone interested in making a delivery 
please contact Karen Willis at scpp2013@gmail.com. 

Cave Quest(VBS) is coming!  
June 26th-30th from 9:15-Noon. If 
you would like to be involved in 
this wonderful program for St. 
Catherine's youth, please contact 
Colleen Tighe, (860) 951-2679. 

THANK YOU!!!! 
 On Behalf of the members of the Catholic  
Chaplains at Willard Cybulski Facility, we would like to 
thank you for the prayers books and art supplies. Because 
of your generosity and prayers, inmates have been able to 
draw the 14 Stations of the Cross, images of the Cruficix 
and Saint Mary. 
 We thought that you would be interested in  
hearing that the inmates are very grateful for your support.  
Our mission is to encourage the inmates to get  
reconnected to the life of our Lord Jesus Christ. Every 
week we have many prayer services such as, The Holy 
Mass, The Divine Mercy Chaplet, as well the Catechism 
Programs. 
 Again, thank you for your prayers and support. 
God Bless you all. 
Your friends in Christ, 
Deacon Michael Torres & Father Robert Villa 

Menôs & Womenôs Club  
Ministries announce THE  
ANNUAL HANDS OF 
CHRIST AWARD(s). Attn: All   
parishioners, applications for the 
annual Hands of Christ Service 
Award(s) are available at 
www.stcatherine.info (under 
“Documents” on the home page) and 

in the Atrium. Application deadline is June 1st. Recipients 
are NOT limited to post-secondary education, but for all ages, 
service projects, “gap year” assistance or not-for-profit causes 
more broadly defined. Questions? Contact Rosemary Clarke 
(rchad.clarke@gmail.com) or Steve Cerchia 
(scerchia@comcast.net). 

WANT TO GET RID OF SOME  
MAGAZINES? Youth Ministry will be  
collecting magazines to use for our  
programs. We are specifically looking for 
magazines related to nature, travel and 
such magazines as National Graphic. No 
fashion magazines please. A bin for  
collection will be in the atrium.   
Youth Ministry thanks you!!!!!!!!!!!! 

ñJesus and Mary calling for a few good men and 
women.” We have a very real 
need for additional Lead Ushers 
especially with the upcoming  
summer season. Training will be 
provided. This Ministry is very 
rewarding helping our fellow  
parishioners and guests at weekend 
Masses and other liturgies. 
 If you would like to help 
contact Steve Cerchia 860.478.9560 or email  
scerchia@comcast.net. 

St. Elizabeth Houseñnext service date is  

May 21st. Food needs to be ready to serve 
(casseroles hot, salad pre-cut) and at the church 
by 3:45 p.m. Please sign up in the atrium.  
Questions?  Please contact Leila Bruno at 
(860) 392-8585. Thank you! 

WOMENõS CLUB-UPCOMING EVENTS 
ðSunday, June 4, 11a.m. Mass please join us as 
we pray for the intentions of our Women's Club 
Ministry. 
ðOur Annual Banquet, NEW DATE --
Wednesday, June 7th, 6:30 pm, upstairs at Abigail's 
Grille. Details and sign-ups to follow soon. 
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End of Bulletin 
Information on this page is not printed 

Church:  St. Catherine of Siena 
 
City:   West Simsbury, Connecticut 
 
Account #  04-0523 
 
Run #   
 
Routing Code:  O 
 
Phone:  860.658.1642 
 
Fax:   888.297.3134  
 
Contact:  Lisa Cerchia 

 


